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May 17, 2024 

 
Penn Township Residents, 
 
RE: Traffic Light Replacement at Route 8 and Airport Road Construction Start Announcement 
 
Good afternoon,  
 
The Penn Township traffic light contractor, M and B Services, LLC, will begin the installation of 
underground conduits for the new traffic lights on Monday, May 20, 2024, at 7:00 a.m. 
 
This initial work will include boring under the roadways for these conduits.    
 
We also anticipate that M and B Services, LLC will soon begin installation of the concrete work associated 
with the new traffic poles. 
 
The traffic poles have a long lead time for fabrication and are expected to be available in September 2024.  
The traffic light will then be completed in approximately three weeks. 
 
Please approach this intersection with caution as there will be construction personnel and equipment 
working in the area. 
 
We trust this temporary inconvenience will lead to a permanent improvement. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Samuel M. Ward 
Chairman, Penn Township 
Board of Supervisors 


